
 

 
 

 

          

 

 

 

 

Callington Lions Honey Fair. Sat. 28th  Sept. 

As the only town in Cornwall that still retains a 

Honey Fair, the streets of Callington are given over 

to craft stalls, a Town Crier competition, live 

music, a fun fair and those all important honey 

competitions. Always a friendly community event, 

many local charities and organisations participate 

and the Town’s churches join in with exhibitions. 

The fair has been running annually since 1267 

until the 1940’s and was brought back to life in 

1978 and is well supported.  

 

 
Who cares if we have a newsletter? 

 
I really need to pass being editor  

on to someone. 
 

You wont be left on your own.  
 

Being the editor doesn’t take hours of 
your time, it’s a couple days  

at the end of the month 
compiling the articles. 

 
IF YOU HAVE ANY INTEREST 

PLEASE let me know. 

   
 

 
And while I’M AT IT. 

If you’d like to volunteer  
for any local groups  

but don’t know where to start. 
Let me know 

I’ll direct you. 
 

PLEASE GET INVOLVED  
You will enjoy 

making a difference. 
 

 
 

The CONNECTION Team 

look forward to hearing from you at 
editor@south-hill.co.uk 

 
For the December newsletter please send 

your articles, by November 15th  Thank You.  
This is our web site. 

https://south-hill.co.uk 

Our advertisers 
Recycling for Charity project 

our Facebook group 
 

this is the  

Parish hall web site 
Parish council web site 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The South Hill Connection Newsletter 
. 

November 2024                      Issue 130  
  

Nov. 2nd   3 – 5pm   07791 041304 

 
The Parish Hall, Golberdon 

………………………………………………………….. 
November 2nd Alternative Fireworks 

Callington College Gates open £5  
5pm stalls 5:30pm Live Music, 6pm 

Raffle, 6:30pm Laser Show 

…………………………………. 
 

Tuesday 5th 7pm start 
The Parish Hall, Golberdon 

Public Meeting regards proposal 
of burial grounds at Maders  

…………………………………………………………….. 
 

 
………………………………………………. 

 
REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 

Lead by the Parish council  
at the War Memorial, Golberdon crossroads 

Saturday 9th November at 2.30pm. 

All welcome. 
 

mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk
https://south-hill.co.uk/
https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/
https://south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/southhillparish
https://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/
https://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/index.php


   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

South Hill Parish Council 
PUBLIC 

MEETING 
Tuesday, 5th November  

South Hill Parish Hall  
Golberdon 

starting at 7pm 
 

South Hill Parish Council have 
received the following planning 
application:  
PA24/06942  - Land north east 
of Meadowlands, South Hill 
Road, Callington 
for the change of use of land 
from agricultural grazing to a 
green burial ground, associated 
with soft landscaping, green 

pathways, green parking area, 
re-erecting the existing shed 
and enhancing the existing 
access 

Members of the public will be 
given the opportunity to ask 

questions or express their views 
on this application. 

 
J Hoskin (Parish Clerk)  email 
southhillpcclerk@gmail.com 

 

 

The Saltash Tunnel (Image: National Highways) 

Work to upgrade the A38 Saltash Tunnel has 

been delayed until next year. National 

Highways was due to start an extensive 

programme of work to update the 

technology in the tunnel in November but it 

has now said the roadworks have been 

rescheduled for Summer 2025. 

As part of a ‘generational’ refurbishment 

project, the tunnel and traffic control system 

within the 36-year-old tunnel will be 

upgraded, including electrical distribution, 

new LED lighting, fans and electronic 

signage. The upgrade represents a £25 

million investment from the highways 

agency to improve journeys and maintain 

the safe operation of the tunnel for the 

future. Major A38 Saltash Tunnel works delayed 

until next year - Plymouth Live  

………………………………………………………………………….. 

 
On Wednesday, November 20th, The Bray 
Shop Speed Watch Team will be 
monitoring the speed of traffic through 
Bray Shop. This day of action is to support 
the Devon and Cornwall Police Road Safety 
Campaign in its effort to raise awareness of 
speeding traffic and its impact on local 
communities. 
The team will be operating on the main 
road through Bray Shop on the 
following times: 
09:00 to 10:00 - 11:00 to 12:00 
13:00 to 14:00 - 15:00 to 16:00 
You are more than welcome to pop 
along to see what they do. 
 

mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com
https://www.plymouthherald.co.uk/news/plymouth-news/major-a38-saltash-tunnel-works-9657064?utm_term=Autofeed&utm_medium=Social&utm_source=Facebook&fbclid=IwY2xjawGJeO1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHVB7iaZKPMQPDNVqYVFtYPUY2lI79E2buTQNUhNCYQkX-iKrXSO0eJB9pA_aem_2PEIkrKv6mIjUoFcRtW21w#Echobox=1729780598
https://www.plymouthherald.co.uk/news/plymouth-news/major-a38-saltash-tunnel-works-9657064?utm_term=Autofeed&utm_medium=Social&utm_source=Facebook&fbclid=IwY2xjawGJeO1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHVB7iaZKPMQPDNVqYVFtYPUY2lI79E2buTQNUhNCYQkX-iKrXSO0eJB9pA_aem_2PEIkrKv6mIjUoFcRtW21w#Echobox=1729780598


                                                       

Parish Hall Diamond Jubilee  

Community Celebrations. 

at The Recreation Field & Hall 

MAY 24th 2025 

 

Following our first meeting to discuss ideas for the event we 

have a list of helpers and need many more.  

The day is proposed to start at 11am and finish at 11pm. 

We have an events meeting on MONDAY 11th at 7:30pm at the hall, all welcome.  

We’re booking Live Music, Food, Drink, First Aiders, Entertainment for all ages, Games, 

Bouncy Castle, Maypole, Stall Holders, Marquees, Sound system, Lights, Posters, Signs …  

We’d like to have a Dog Show, Car Boot Sale, Vintage Transport, Tractor Run… and more. 

Any ideas or pledges to help please contact Hilary hall secretary shphsecretary@gmail.com  

Or please come along to the meeting. We hope to see you there.  

 

 

Parish Hall Extension.  

The hall is currently well used and an extension will open up more options and opportunities, 

an outside disabled toilet, more storage and another events space separate from the existing 

main hall, but could be hired as a whole. Detailed plans and costings are being explored, if 

you want to be a part of the future of our community, join the EXTENSION sub group, lead by 

Kim Howat email  w.howat1@btinternet.com  Anyone can join.  

 

 
 

 

Hall for Hire. Availability.  https://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/  

If you have a significant date you’d like to hire the hall, don’t delay, book early.  

Contact Paula bookings@southhillparishhall.org.uk 

mailto:shphsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:w.howat1@btinternet.com
https://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
mailto:bookings@southhillparishhall.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                      
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What happened  on 29/10/2024 
At 7pm 
4 Open Reach vans 
And 6 workers  
were outside Green Meadows  
connecting internet nodes apparently 
Seems a bit strange  
As we all have internet here I thought 
 

Kelliwik Golowi 
On 30th November 2024 there will be a 

torchlit, fancy dress and evening parade 

through the main streets of Callington 

(Kelliwik in Cornish).  The parade will be 

made up of individuals, local groups and 

organisations, with music and dance, ending 

in displays in the main square of Callington, 

to lighten up the dark night. 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
WHATS ON in CALLINGTON!?  

Oct 31st Halloween Disco Callington Town hall 6pm 
Nov 2nd LightUp The Sky Callington College from 5pm £5 

Nov 3rd Car Boot Pannier Market 10 -2 
Nov 29th Toy Swap Callington Library 10 -2 

Nov 30th St Marys church Xmas Fayre 10 – 2 

Nov 30th Kelliwik Golowi evening 
Dec 7th Rotary Christmas Market Panier Market 3 – 7:30pm and Lights Switch on  

Dec 20th Callington Christmas Party Town hall 6 – 10:30pm 
More …. Here   Christmas in Callington (creepyshed.co.uk) 

 

ALL our advertisers details are here > https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/  

New advertiser in the parish. 

 

We are a small family run business 

buying and selling vintage and 

classic cars and motorcycles. 

If we can offer assistance in any 

way please call Sid.  

SPB Motors  

07463 256 143 

https://creepyshed.co.uk/2024/10/christmas-in-callington/?fbclid=IwY2xjawF-9nBleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHVS2qgd9tCFTpBjqyRb6oAEmDyYo9EMOxzpG3f1rsDfnAVxuibEOtaRJ6g_aem_uZJ-sLju0Tq0dPtWXy1nNA
https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/


 

St Sampson’s Church South Hill 
 
Band, Dogs and Scones at the end of September the churchyard was filled with the awesome 

sound of Callington Town Band and the church filled with the awesome smell of cream teas. A 

match made in heaven! We had dogs wagging tails and showing us their sitting skills amongst 

much laughter and a few barks! Lots of rosettes were awarded and no dogs or owners were 

disgraced or disqualified from bad behaviour.    

 

Harvest Festival at St Sampson’s at the beginning of October saw the Church beautifully 

decorated with flowers and fruit and veg.  Many thanks to all the flower arrangers. 

The service was taken by Bishop Hugh and was followed by a sumptuous bring and share lunch 

and then an auction of produce, overseen by our apprentice auctioneer, Bishop Hugh, under 

instruction from Denis! Marrows, apples, eggs, jars of jam, all hotly contested with rising bids, but 

the item that resulted in a bidding war, was the giant Toblerone – Sad to say that I was outbid on 

this item! 

The proceeds of £166.47 were split between The Cornwall Air Ambulance and Ripple Effect and a 

big box of dried and tinned goods was taken to Callington Food Bank. 

 

Have you ever wondered what happened to 

the Old Rectory at South Hill?   

Do you know where it was and why it was 

demolished? 

On 7th November at 7.30pm Suzan Tolman, 

who was the Portreeve in Callington, is giving a 

talk telling of her experience as a child growing 

up in the Old Rectory. The building was 

demolished years ago, but Suzan will show us 

photos and tell us all about it. 

It promises to be an interesting and informative 

evening. Refreshments will be available. 

It is free entry with donations welcome in aid of 

St Sampson’s church restoration fund. 

 

Date for your diary – book early Sam Sweeney Concert 
We are pleased to announce a very special concert on April 13th 2025.  
An amazing opportunity to hear the wonderful Sam Sweeney, fiddle player, at St Sampson's 

Church, South Hill. Tickets are limited, so get in early and don't miss out.  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sam-sweeney-concert-bbc-radio-2-folk-awards-2019-nominated-

musician-of-tickets-943313113917?aff=oddtdtcreator 

 

Judith Ayers Church Warden & Lay Leader 

stsampsonssouthhill@gmail.com 01579 384617   

www.callingtoncluster.org    

Facebook St Sampson’s Unlocked    

Facebook Sampson SuperTots 

 
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sam-sweeney-concert-bbc-radio-2-folk-awards-2019-nominated-musician-of-tickets-943313113917?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sam-sweeney-concert-bbc-radio-2-folk-awards-2019-nominated-musician-of-tickets-943313113917?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:stsampsonssouthhill@gmail.com
http://www.callingtoncluster.org/
https://www.facebook.com/CRUX.cherished.restored.unlocked.church
https://www.facebook.com/groups/693042035548835


 
 

South Hill Remembers Them 

The names of those on our war memorial 

 

Private John Garfield Doney Aged 21 The London Regiment. 

Son of William & Martha Doney, Wagmuggle. Read more 

Private Thomas Drew Aged 29 The Somerset Light Infantry 

Son of Mr & Mrs William Drew from Pensilva Read more 

Private Percy Jenkin Aged 22 The Duke of Cornwall’s 

Light Infantry. Before enlisting, he lived at Manaton where he worked as a waggoner. Read more 

Private William Gordon Landry Aged 24 The Essex 

Regiment Son of William & Elizabeth Landry, Trevigro. Read more 

2nd Lieutenant Herbert Gloyne Forster-Morris Aged 19 The South Wales Borderers Only son of the Reverend 

Herbert & Mrs Forster-Morris, the Rector of South Hill. Read more 

Private William Nicholas Stephens Aged 28 The Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry. Son of Stephen & Harriet 

Stephens, of Pear Tree Row, Callington. Read more 

Sapper Vernon William Buckingham Aged 21 The Royal Engineers Uncle of Jill Reynolds & Shirley Shears. Read 

more. 

Also remembered from this parish, but not named on the war memorial. 

Able Seaman Stanley Jenkin, brother of Percy. Aged 18 Lived at Trewassick where he looked after the 

cattle. Read more also 

Chief Petty Officer John Henry Dennis Chief Stoker aboard HMS Earnest. Drowned aged 39 Read more and 

Petty Officer Aaron Rogers on HMS Vivid died aged 40, awarded the Distinguished Service Medal for his part in 

the battle at Gallipoli. Both are buried in South Hill churchyard. Their graves can be found next to each other in 

the row of graves nearest to the road wall. Read more 

Also remember not previously listed: Private Herbert Dawe Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry died aged 23 in 

France, son of Richard and Hannah of Trewoodloe Read more 

Plus on 2nd April 1826 a baby by the name of George Symons was baptised in the font at St. Sampson’s. At the 

age of 30 he was one of the first people to be awarded the Victoria Cross for ‘conspicuous gallantry under terrific 

fire’ during the Crimean war. 

. 

Who has information or would like to help research these 

young men? 

Thank you for those that have helped so far.  

Contact Ali if interested. 

iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com 

 
 
 

Victory Medal 

 

WWI Medal 

https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-j-g-doney/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-t-drew/
https://south-hill.co.uk/percy-jenkin/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-w-g-landry/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-h-g-forster-morris/
https://south-hill.co.uk/?s=stephens
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-w-buckingham/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-w-buckingham/
https://south-hill.co.uk/percy-jenkin/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-j-h-dennis/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-aaron-rogers/
https://astreetnearyou.org/regiment/230/Duke-of-Cornwall's-Light-Infantry
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-h-dawe/
https://south-hill.co.uk/south-hill-remembers-them/iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com


 
              

South Hill W.I 
 

Our members paid a visit to our local food factory, Ambrosia over the border in Devon.  

We were told the history of Ambrosia on this site, how the products were made and then taken on 

a factory tour by Tim and Janine. 

Before the tour started we were equipped with steel toecap 

shoes, an orange hi viz waistcoat and communications 

headphones. We walked to the entrance into the factory and 

were given a long white coat, another yellow hi viz jacket 

and a very fetching but necessary blue hair net. We went 

into the factory to be hit by the smell of hot vanilla and rice 

pudding. The cans wizzed by on a never ending conveyor 

belt with high tech wizardry. The headphones came into 

their own as the environment was very noisy. It was a rather 

hot atmosphere and as we were all wearing 2 hi viz vests 

and a white coat it got a little warm! 

Tim’s commentary throughout the tour was easy to hear, 

informative and interesting. 

 

The next meeting of South Hill WI will be on Wednesday 6th November in the Parish Hall, 

Golberdon at 7.00 pm.  

This month Rosemary Griggs returns with THE LADY KATHERINE and a Tudor Christmas. 

Rosemary introduced us to the Lady Katherine last year, and it will be a great treat to welcome 

her back. She will be in full period costume, and take us through the twelve days of Christmas as 

guests of Sir Philip Champernowne of Modbury - discovering the etiquette, menu and customs of a 

sixteenth century Christmas. Since we last saw her she has published another book, The 

Dartington Bride, and will have a few copies with her, so if you enjoyed her last book (A Woman of 

Noble Wit) bring a few pennies with you! 

 

Prospective members always welcome. 

Come to a couple of meetings with no commitment.  Email Jane southhillwi@gmail.com  

 

 

Dark winter nights approaching - time to make puddings! Chocolate Puddle Pudding  

During the cooking the water sinks through the pudding, making a thick chocolate sauce 

underneath    

Oven temperature 180°C, 350°F. Serves 4 - 5  

Pudding  

100g (4oz) self raising flour  

100g (4oz) soft margarine  

100g (4oz) dark brown sugar  

30ml (2tbsp) cocoa  

2 eggs  

Beat all the pudding ingredients together until smooth and glossy. Place in a greased 1 litre (2 

pint) ovenproof dish, and level with the back of a spoon.  

For the sauce, blend the sugar and cocoa with fingertips and sprinkle over the pudding mixture. 

Gently pour on the boiling water in a circular movement. Place the dish on a baking sheet in the 

oven for 35-40 minutes. Sprinkle with Demerara sugar and serve immediately. 

 

 

Sauce  

45ml (3tbsp) dark brown sugar 
45ml (3 tbsp) cocoa  

375ml (3/4 pint) boiling water 

Demerara sugar for topping 

mailto:southhillwi@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So far our Recycling for Charity project has 

raised in…  

2019 £768 

2020 £2511 

2021 £2241 

2022 £2675 

2023 £4884    includes extra bonuses and 

we broke the £10,000 milestone 

2024 £3429    also includes extra bonus 

money and we broke the £15,000 milestone 

Total £16,756 to date… 

 

 

 
Plus….  
 
Mobile phones, gadgets, stamps, old jewellery supports Hill Pony Resources Charity 

Pens we used to collect for Tavistock Primary school that programme has now stopped 

Ink cartridges and toners keeps the project running, pays for tape, printing & repairs   

 
This year we started recycling drinks cans and had donations from our Toy Swaps, this paid for CYPG 

mini bus hire to Bodmin recycling centre, Easter eggs for South Hill parish children and a donation of 

£72 towards the South Hill bell fund, a donation of £250 to Callington Youth Project.   

We also bought a picnic table at Jubilee Field, Upton Cross out of the bonus money.  

This year you’ve also helped us win a free picnic table for St Stephens school Launceston, and a bench 

for South Petherwin school.  

And we’re all hoping to win a free playground for Brunel School Saltash. We’ve climbed to the top of 

the leader board and need to hang on until December 13th… so please don’t let your efforts slide, give 

an extra push and drop off any takeaways, tupperware, rigid drinks bottles.. it’s all in the balance, so in 

a roundabout way, I’m saying, please spread the word and KEEP RECYCLING   

 

Thank you for your support 

Ali Humphreys. Project Lead.  

 
 

 



 

                                        RECYCLING FOR CHARITY project. 

Keep up to date by joining the Facebook group or web page  

Here’s the new updated list … ACCEPTED LIST   Questions? ask Ali 07305 044049 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We are currently in 2nd place in 
this National contest to win a 
free playground made from 
Tupperware & Takeaway  food 
containers, lunch boxes, old 
reusable drinks bottles, baby 
bottles & sippy cups. Please 
empty out your cupboards and 
drop any surplus, stained, 
broken, or just extra lids before 
December 13th. 
 

 

These items are sent to be RECYCLED and 
the sponsor SISTEMA gives money to our charities.  
In this contest, so far, we have sent 35 boxes 
weighing 350kg and raising £350 
And we have a great chance to win the playground, 
with a little help from everyone reading this.      
Please spread the word and bring us your items.  
 

Drop off at GREEN MEADOWS 
where we have a row of labelled 
bins for all our project items. 
We’re located 200 meters from 
Golberdon crossroads on the 
South Hill Rd on the left, or drop 
to Callington Library, The Town 
Hall or many other locations.  

Paul Carey CEO of the MVV Energy from Waste incinerator in Plymouth gave 19 of us, lunch 
and a full guided tour of the facility answering many questions. The site is next to the naval 
dockyard and provides heat and steam to the buildings and ships in port. Bottom ash is 
transported to Exeter, otherwise the facility is similar in ways to the SUEZ plant at St Dennis.  
Paul is also Chairman of the Callington Youth Project Group and the group decided to donate 
£250  from our Recycling for Charity funds to help with their running costs.  

http://www.facebook.com/groups/recycling.for.charity
http://www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling
https://south-hill.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/kclist-Oct2024.pdf


 

At the MVV site, Plymouth.   
 

You may have noticed, if you’ve visited.   

THE BELL at the entrance, the plague says  

REDIVIVUS (Latin for reborn)  

Over a period of NINE months, waste aluminium was collected 

from the bottom ash of the Devonport CHP facility, this was 

metal that should have been recycled. It was cast as a working 

bell at the world renown John Taylor's & Co bell foundry.  

Before mass communication bells were widely used as a call to 

action, a marker of the time, to call communities together, and to 

commemorate important events.  

Born of the discarded materials of our everyday lives the bell 

represents and marks a change in thinking as we look forward to 

a better, more sustainable future.  

Dated 2016 the bell weighs 4 tonnes.  

The rope was removed because people were ringing it....  

We found if you stand on tippy toes and have a stick ... you can ring it  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Since Cornwall council started rolling out the new  

food waste service, you’ve help to recycle more than 

5,000 tonnes of veg peelings, banana skins, tea bags, 

chicken bones, ribs and everything else that goes in 

your food caddy! 

 

It is now a statutory obligation that all local authorities 

must provide a separate food waste collection, this 

way our food waste can be used to create both energy 

and biofertiliser!  

Tamar Energy Fest 
Saturday, 9th November, 10am - 3pm 
Butchers' Hall, Market Rd, Tavistock, PL19 0BW 
Join us for a free, family-friendly event open to all 
ages! Come along for fun activities, advice stands, 
and displays on retrofitting your home, business, 
or organisation to make it more warm, cosy, and 
future-ready. You can also learn how to reduce 
energy bills , generate your own energy , and 
minimise your carbon footprint on the path to net 
zero. 
We’d love to see you there! 
Find out more: 
https://tamarenergycommunity.com/events/ 
You can also; 
Contact us on 0800 233 5414  
hello@tamarenergycommunity.com, or visit 
https://tamarenergycommunity.com/  
 

https://tamarenergycommunity.com/events/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1z8VvcaXrs9JJg8L3z_V9DuVs7KQGAChIj-K34_6X-7hLVcEqKQegPYrU_aem_L9p2oKwX8Xdk05VcBCg-Sw
https://tamarenergycommunity.com/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1z8VvcaXrs9JJg8L3z_V9DuVs7KQGAChIj-K34_6X-7hLVcEqKQegPYrU_aem_L9p2oKwX8Xdk05VcBCg-Sw


 

 

South Hill Parish Council 

 
Details of the council meeting held on 15 October 2024 include the following topics: 
 

CORNWALL COUNCIL COMMUNITY CHEST (CCCC): The public are reminded that CCCC 
monies detailed in September’s Connection (£3500) is available to all not-for-profit groups in 

Cornwall. Grants cover a wide range of activities, with guidance for applicants and other details at 
www.cornwall.gov.uk/cornwall-council-community-chest/.  The closing date for applications is 14 
February 2025. Applicants might also wish to gain the support of their councillor Cllr Phil Seeva 

contactable at 07746 815302 or cllr.phil.seeva@cornwall.gov.uk 
 

2024/25 BUDGET:  Details of the current budget were examined with the current year’s finances 
deemed to be on target.  
 

ILLEGAL PARKING:  A Camper Van has been parked for about a week in a layby between 
Trevigro and Golberdon. The council will contact Cornwall Highways if this persists. Members of 

the public are encouraged to do so also if they consider this to be a nuisance. 
 
PARKING IN THE RECREATION FIELD:  The need for an additional parking area has long been 

recognised. The Parish Council will detail plans to improve the available parking at the Trevigro 
end of the field over the next month or so. 

 
RECENT FLOODING OF LOCAL ROADS:  The public are reminded that flooding incidences 
should be processed through Cornwall Highways; if a safety issue, by calling 0300 1234 222 or if 

reporting small areas of flooding to Cornwall Council. 
 

FOOTPATHS:  A gate and posts have been delivered to the council for fitting on the Woodlands 
path, this will be done over the next month. Subsequent to this, a request for the required length 
of fencing to complete the fitting will be made to the Cormac Senior Countryside Officer. A 

replacement Footpath sign has been fitted opposite Trenavin Nursery indicating the direction of 
the path to Penwarden. The sign to Penwarden at the crossing Woodcockwells road does seem to 

be OK.  The stiles on the footpath from Mornick to Trewassick will be looked at and repaired over 
the next couple of months. 
 

PLUSHA JUNCTION ON THE A30:  Details of the Highways plans for this junction and other 
junctions on the A30 between Kennards House and Five Lanes can be found at: 

https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/south-west/a30-kennards-house-to-five-lanes-road-
safety-improvements/ 

The public are encouraged to make comments on the plans via a link at this site. 
 
REMEMBRANCE SERVICE: The service will be held at the War Memorial on Saturday 9th 

November at 2.30pm. All welcome. 
 

 

 
UPDATE FROM:  
Cllr Pete Tunnicliffe (for fully accurate information as to council meetings readers should consult 
the minutes of council meetings at www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk )  

 
All communication should be directed to Jenny Hoskin (Parish Clerk) 

Telephone 07810 234417 or email southhillpcclerk@gmail.com  
or write to Branston Farm, Bodmin Road, Bodmin PL30 4BB 
 

 

        

 
 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/cornwall-council-community-chest/
mailto:cllr.phil.seeva@cornwall.gov.uk
https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/south-west/a30-kennards-house-to-five-lanes-road-safety-improvements/
https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/south-west/a30-kennards-house-to-five-lanes-road-safety-improvements/
http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com


 

 
   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join our Nature Walks volunteer Andy on free monthly 

walks to learn about the ecology of the beautiful and 

varied Cotehele estate. 

Book your free ticket here: https://bit.ly/3UDBMyv 

Andy will lead a walk and talk of 60-90 minutes from 

Cotehele Quay through our amazing estate. 

Discover seasonal highlights, what the Rangers have 

been doing to care of the estate and learn about all 

the flora and fauna which can be found on our patch 

of the Tamar Valley. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

*Meet outside the Edgcumbe at Cotehele quay at 

11am. 

*Please wear sturdy shoes and dress accordingly for 

the weather. 

*The route contains uneven surfaces, hills and stiles so 

unfortunately are not suitable for buggies and 

wheelchairs. Families welcome, but under 16s must be 

accompanied by an adult. 

*Please no dogs due to entering the formal gardens at 

points on the walk. 

*Walks are subject to cancellation based on inclement 

weather conditions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…………………………………………………………… 

 

 

Calstock Parish Footpath Network 
Monitor the parish footpaths 

Ensuring they remain open 

Signage is correct 

Regular walks 

Events 

and more … 

 

 

   SUNDAY November 3rd    2 walks or 1 offer.  

 

1) Starting at St Andrews church, top of Church Hill 

Calstock at 12noon, heading towards Albaston, 

DOWN Stony Lane, King George play fields, River 

walk, Slimeford Farm for 5.5 miles route bringing 

us back to the church for 3pm 

 

2) Starting at St Andrews church Calstock at 3pm 

for a 2.5 miles walk, DOWN Church Hill around 

Okel Tor to see the new boardwalks and 

information displays. 

 

or Combine the 2 walks for an 8 mile hike 

returning to the church for 4:30pm.   

 

• Bring your own refreshments  

• Wear suitable footwear and clothes for the 

conditions  

• Dogs welcome  

• There’s a toilet outside the church 

• We’re very unlikely to cancel the walks for 

any reason 

 

Contact: Ali 07305 044049 

iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com  

 

 
 

www.facebook.com/groups/calstock.parish.foo

tpath.network 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F3UDBMyv%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2zV-zfl3BTiuBxL6PEKyWbczTVpf5G4xH14b5nAux6QoKHRAAkkKN962k_aem_Cj7epzJycUsdZIMgihi4wA&h=AT1hNv3JMezAjYq86nDqpNeqJEagfkCJ4TbNjDcCk0g-nz2L_67pXyl8lHt_YAj1MxC73nX0od1eedNBCa5nX8IW2yG89_gUVM1xoxhlvMntOQlAAq4LjXob571OzX-slyAb&__tn__=q&c%5b0%5d=AT2BUyZ7ItjF1AkxRgpUEfQbJl7Im6ypc5BL6-f20p9Y4S_l0im-e_WCIIjnoJkbJAlpXv6ap4Sa-AbZESvT_eILxCqCG_7FerSt6Ll3YZB7JpDrYzYs4t0eAaPAiuffWHO05jyUDyxFkJN3__C8qaNwl_RtGCPWabvBJA
mailto:iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/calstock.parish.footpath.network
http://www.facebook.com/groups/calstock.parish.footpath.network


 

                                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Josh Gosling, Maders  

Carpentry 

Tel. 07954 181042 

 

Blue Chip Fish & Chip Shop 

30A Fore St., Callington. 

Tel. 01579 384999 

 

David Skelton, Electrician 
Tel. 01579 382397 
Mob. 07776 386828 

 

Taw Valley Upholstery 

Coads Green 

Tel. 01566 786766 

 

Radford Plumbing 

Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting 

Tel. 01566 782070 

 

Honicombe Manor 

Leisure and Restaurant 

Tel. 01822 258090 

 

Folklore Hiking Sticks 

Andy Mounce Bray Shop 

Mob. 07500 158514 

 

Calli Pizza Café 

Callington Pannier Mkt 

Tel. 07861 312 661 

 

Yogurt Hair Design. 

Callington Fore St. 

Tel. 01579 383830 

 

Cameron Landscape Design/Build 

07383 455 091 

 

Pumpkin Pie Learning  
Call  07966 614 174 

 

Computing for Beginners 

In Home Tuition with Maria 

0788 277 2216 

 

Bawdens The Old Bakery and 

coffee shop Kelly Bray. 

01579 384195 

 

Smithy’s waste collection 

07754 097 968 

 

Mobile Foot Health Clinic  

comes  to your home 
Call Clare 07963 995830 

South Hill Handyman  

Tel. 07376 057352 

 
Kevin Ede 

Meaders Cabinet Works  
& Kitchen Manufacturers. 
Tel. 01579 383160 / 384114 

 
Marlam Construction, Local Builder. 
Stonework, New Builds and more 

Call. 07946 235678 
 

SHARE Community Energy Group 
01579 382397 
 

Nicola, Rolling Waves Cornish 
Jewellery 
Tel. 07975 965361 

 

Clarkes Landscaping 

Driveways, Man & Digger Tel. 

07865 208262 

 

Trencrom Tree Services 
Matt McLoughlin Bray Shop 
Tel. 07762 131377 

 
Callington Slimming World 
Tel. 07463 929696 

 
Cornwall Tile Centre 
Pensilva Tel. 01579 362264 
 

Paint N Print New Rd. Callington  

Mob. 07708 455 918 
 

Rob Williams. Window cleaning 

Tel. 01579 384435 

 

Callington Fresh Produce stall  

South Hill & Redmoor Road junction  

Mob. 07813 157961 

 

PPP Electrical 
Local electrician  
Call. Paul 07969 765176 

 
Zumba with Liz Wednesday 
9:15am till 10am in the parish hall 

07484 157706 
 

H & H Osteopath 
CALLINGTON   07794 472252 
 
Radlands Building Supplies      

Kelly Bray 01579 350622 
 

ALL OUR ADVERTISERS   HERE 

Nick the Handyman 
Tel. 01579 384770 
Mob. 07715 606252 

 
AB Pest Solutions 
Tel. 07895 512874 

 
Keadeen Bed & Breakfast 
& Parkyn Place Campsite 

Tel. 01579 384197 

 

Fresh Carpet Cleaning 
Tel. 07905 188459 
0800 3893393 

 
Security Dynamics 
24- Hour Call Out 

Tel. 01579 389192 
Mob. 07735 362700 
 

Beech Auctions online 
Auction House South Hill Rd 

Tel. 01579 383129 
 
Tamar Valley Country Store, 

Kelly Bray Tel. 01579 382250 
Mob. 07918 854258 
 

Darren’s Cars, Taxi  
Tel. 01579 556141 
 

Dan Hunt, TV and Tech 
Installation, Repair & Support.  
01822 834638 

07779 253 719 
. 

Group Travel Trips & Hire 
Tel. 01208 77989 

 

I fix Kernow. iPhone 

Repairs Callington.  

Mob. 07484 858305 
. 

Gist Insurance Brokers 

Fore St. Callington  

Tel. 01579 383456 
. 

Sharon Gowans Celebrant 

Tel. 07766 800575 

 
Anita Hutt  

Personal Will Writing 

Tel. 01579 344 433 

 

Paper Phil Shop and 

Newspaper delivery 

New Rd Callington   

07980 296003 

 

Sid SPB Motors   

07463 256 143 

 

Our advertisers are all local 

many live in the parish. 

https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/

